
By Email Only 

Philip Booth 
Appleyards Ltd 
High Holborn House, 
52-54 High Holbom 
London 
WC1V6RL 

Dear Philip, 

Grenfell Tower, Contractor procurement. 

Kensington and Chelsea TMO 
292a Kensall Road 
W10 5BE 

12 July 2013 

l write further to your near term action plan and Grenfell Tower status report V5 received 19 
June 2013. 

I confirm the TMO's decision based on Appleyards recommendations is to procure a lead 
contractor via an OJEU procurement route and competitive tender. 

Please proceed with the agreed procurement and tasks outlined within your re-mobilisation 
scope of duties letter dated 28 June 2013, to achieve the issue of an OJEU notice in 
accordance with your near term action plan by 22 July 2013. ( I will write separately to confirm 
your fee proposals) 

Please confirm receipt of this instruction, and advise if there is anything else you require at this 
stage from the TMO to progress the necessary actions to achieve the 22 July deadline. 

I would request that this matter is dealt with in confidence until we are able to confirm to you that 
Lead bitter's have been informed of our decision to not continue negotiations directly with them. 

Yours sincerely, 

David Gibson 
Head of Capital Investment 
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